May-June 2009

Praise the Lord that there have been many blessings since our last prayer letter.  During the last 2 months, very much has happened and God has began to bless in many ways.  As we shared in the prior letter, we began the new year with a new them, "Increasing our Faith".  As we desired to see God increase our faith in the church, it was also a personal goal.  God began to answer and in these last two months we have taken very big steps of faith.  

1. The First Step of Faith is that of starting a one-hour a day radio program from Monday thru Friday.  We are excited to see how God has already blessed by allowing us see visitors at the church because of it and growth amongst our church people that have been listening and telling their friends about it.  The radio has possibilities of reaching our city and neighboring parts (over one million people) and allows us to get into houses of thousands of people via radio that may never visit our church.  What a blessing and exciting ministry!

2. The Second Step of Fatih is the re-starting of the Bible Institute. Because of the move from buildings and various reasons, we had postponed classes, but praise the Lord that on March 23rd, we were able to start classes once again.  In December we will have our first graduation, while others have just began their studies and will continue studying.  We are excited to see what the Lord is going to do through this and desperately ask your prayers that God would give us the discretion and wisdom to make the right choices in the Bible Institute.
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Our two oldest girls, Lydia and Adriana, have both started school in March and are doing well.  It is quite interesting that they are required to take “English” class at the school they go to.  We ask them how their English teacher speaks and it is quite interesting. If the teacher only knew that a 6 year old and 7 year old spoke better than her, she would probably want to quit.  ( 

God has been good to our family and kept us safe from many problems.  As I’m sure many face, we have had ajustments to the fall-winter weather coming here to Argentina and sickness has hit every one in our family. Praise the Lord that it comes and goes and does not come to stay.

Here to Serve,

Jeff and Mindy Bush and family

www.reachingall.com 

